Vacation Bible School







June 16th – 20th 9:00a.m. to **Noon**

For children 4 years old (by June 16th) through those completing 6th grade

Sign up your child/children today to experience this phenomenal week of live music, Bible adventures, faith explorations, games, and delicious snacks.

Register by Saturday, May 31st to receive a free CD of the VBS music.

Forms are on the table in the Fireside Room or on our website: kingsfpc.org and then click on Youth Ministry

UPCOMING VBS MEETINGS

Crew Leaders and Helpers need to attend ONE of the following meetings

Monday June 2nd 5:45p.m. Tuesday June 3rd 10:00a.m.

ALL VBS Volunteers Meeting

Sunday **June 15**th 10:15a.m. *In the pavilion*.

Food Donations

During VBS we serve the kids (and adults!) a snack every day. We are in need of a variety of items to make the snacks. We also have a picnic on the last day for the kids and their families, so food donations are needed for the picnic as well. Check the sign-up sheets on the VBS table for items to donate. Thank you!

Page 2 THE CHURCH MOUSE

YOUTH MINISTRY

Sonia Donnelly, Director

May has been busy month for our Young Disciples! Elementary, Middle and High School students made treat bags that were delivered for Teacher Appreciation Week to the local schools where our students are from. They also put together treats and cards for local police to thank them during National Law Enforcement week, that also included notes of appreciation from the congregation. Students planted beautiful flowers to take home as gifts for Mother's Day, and celebrated the end of an amazing year with a fun outside game day complete with water balloons.



Our High School students were busy this month not only working on the Teacher and Law Enforcement Appreciation gifts, but also in partnering with a local group to pack care packages for patients undergoing chemotherapy. We had the privilege of partnering with *Compassion for Chemo 906* for a packing night and put together 70 bags to be delivered across the UP. These bags are to help comfort and occupy patients as they undergo care and include blankets, fuzzy socks, lip balm, drink mixes, journals and adult coloring books, and toiletry items. We brought over a donations from our Church of Christian-themed journals and coloring books, along with bags of socks, colored pencils and other items that were needed. Students delivered bags to the Oscar Johnson VA and to the Marshfield Cancer Center where they toured their

compassion closet of items that patients have access to. We plan to continue this collaboration in the future and partner with them again on their packing days. If you are interested in helping, please reach out to me!

A group of 6 High School (and 1 elementary) students skipped school and made the trek up to Presbytery Point for their spring cleanup on May 9th. We spent a beautiful day in the sun raking, scrubbing mattresses and floors, organizing supplies and singing and getting the Camp ready for summer. Two of the students have attended Camp before and were excited to be back 'home', and 3 more are now planning on attending after spending the day there. You can help our students get to camp by supporting our syrup and egg sales. You will find a pop-up table on select Sundays or see me (Sonia) to purchase either. Our goal is to raise \$1000 to put



toward camp fees for students as well as to assist in purchasing a new defibrillator for camp. You can still sign up for camp! Retro and Family Camps, Elementary, Middle and High School camps ALL have space for campers.

May also included LOTS of ice cream, students supporting each other at the KHS Music Awards, a stop at college night for the Freshman, helping with an outdoor cleanup and an amazing group of 8 Seniors graduating! As we move into June, we are full steam ahead for VBS!!!

JUNE 2025